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11th May 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am sure you will have all seen the Prime Ministers announcement last night and his request that 
schools begin to plan for the possible return of Reception (Foundation Stage) and Year 1 children 
on the 1st June. I know this will have now raised many question for you, just as it has for us. I 
understand you will have questions around safety, childcare for siblings in other year groups and 
how things stand for Year 2 and their transition to the juniors. As I suggested in my previous 
letter, schools have not yet received any government guidance regarding exact expectations and 
only found out about the plans during the Prime Ministers speech on Sunday evening. Therefore, I 
kindly ask again that you bear with us whilst we look to answer our own questions using the 
government guidance and Local Authority support, before planning how this will impact on our 
particular school and our specific circumstances. As soon as we are sure we can safely move 
forward with this plan we will give you all the information you need.  
 
Please be reassured that safety is absolutely paramount and as things stand nothing has changed, 
school will remain closed until we have absolute assurances that your children, families, the staff 
and our wider community are completely safe.  
 
Once again I am sorry I am unable to give more information or answer your questions 
immediately but aim to do this as soon as possible.  
 
Thank you for your continued support, especially during such uncertain times.  
 
Stay safe. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Mrs Sam Woolhouse 
Headteacher 
 
 
 

 

 
   

  

 
www.driffieldnorthfieldinfants.co.uk  


